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Town of Auburn 
Highway Safety Committee 

June 16, 2021 
 

Committee Members Present:  Road Agent Michael Dross, Sgt. Kevin Cashman, Todd 
Bedard and Dan Carpenter 
 
Call to Order:  Mr. Bedard called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
 
Old Business 
 
The Committee discussed possible solutions for parking at Tower Hill and the stop sign at 
Steam Mill Road.  There have been no further incidents reported at Anderson Way. 
 
Approval of Minutes – May 19, 2021 
 
Mr. Carpenter motioned to approve the May 19, 2021, meeting minutes, seconded by Mr. 
Dross.  A vote was taken, all were in favor, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Police Report 
 
Sgt. Cashman reported 129 motor vehicle stops with six summonses, five motor vehicle related 
arrests and six accidents.   
 
Road Agent Report 

Mr. Dross reported work is ongoing at Hills Road including the blasting of ledge.   In general 
activity, brush is being cut back, potholes are being filled, signs are being installed and 
replaced, trees are being cut and road striping is underway.  The pavers are at work with shim 
and overlay.  A sign was stolen which indicated closure of a state road.  Mr. Bedard noted 
owners at the end of Hills Road may have cameras. 

Adjourn 
 
The Committee voted to adjourn for the summer months of July and August. 
 
Mr. Bedard motioned not to hold meetings in July or August.  Mr. Carpenter seconded 
the motion.  A vote was taken, all were in favor, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
The next meeting is on September 21, 2021, at 7 PM. 
 
Mr. Dross motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:17 PM.  Mr. Carpenter seconded the 
motion.  With all in favor, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Nancy J. Hoijer, Recording Secretary 


